Sent: Wednesday, 10 December 2003 3:29 AM
To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)
Subject: Australian Expatriots submission to Senate Inquiry

Dear Sir
 

I hereby submit the following observations to the Senate Inquiry Into Australian Expatriates.
 

My family and I have been expatriates for 8 years in the Middle East and the last 7 years in the Hong Kong SAR.
 

The main reason for leaving Australia is TAX.
 

The overriding reason for seeking employment overseas is the high Australian TAX rates.  For the ordinary employed or self employed worker it is next to impossible to earn 
sufficient money and have enough left to invest after tax to gain self sufficiency in retirement. This is borne out by the statistic that 95% of Australians will retire requiring some pension benefit.
        
However, not withstanding the above it is generally a myth that overseas income will produce wealth. The ATO makes sure that even a non resident pays the top marginal rate of tax on any monies  earnt from investment in Australia. A  resident  expat  earning foreign income  has  their income  added to Australian income and again taxed at the highest rate. People are being crushed by tax no matter which way you turn killing all incentive to return money or even invest in Australia. The reason that expats remain away longer and longer is because the tax in Australia is high and the costs of living overseas is always far higher than anticipated by the expatriate. It becomes a vicious cycle of tax and the elusive dream of monitory freedom.  The solution to the diaspora and retaining talent at home is to drastically reduce the tax rate to return incentives for work, saving and investment in Australia. 
 

It is a myth that expats love living in a foreign country.  It is OK for awhile but the trials and tribulations  that   the  average   expat has to go through in every foreign country to perform the simplest of administrative tasks is extraordinary.   In  the Middle-East and Asia an expat must always allow 3 visits to achieve any government service such as licensing, visas, medical, utilities and travel home. Often up to 10  visits may be necessary with extended delays.  This is due to the total lack of home country support in all matters  as  well as the ubiquitous incompetence of poorly trained local officials, not to mention outright racism (cross cultural intransigence) and language difficulties. My observation is that Australia is by far the least racist country in the world despite the occasional diatribes from foreign leaders and newspapers.
 

On returning  to Australia for family visits and medical reasons it is particularly galling to see  the way Australian officials and government kowtow to ethnic minority groups who have been in Australia 5 minutes and expect the earth from handouts and religious freedoms inconsistent with the values of Australia. This is because Australia is a nieve soft touch and is in danger of social unrest if the trend continues.  This is not just my opinion it is an often discussed  during expatriate social gatherings.
 

From my observations of expatriate behavior in foreign lands the Australian expats are well behaved,  compliant and tolerant of other countries rules and customs. Yet people from those same countries now see fit to try and impose their way of life, religious obstructionism and new found undisciplined  freedoms on the majority of Australians and are allowed to get away with it. There is a growing resentment of unfair treatment toward expats and the nonsense we put up with in foreign countries and then to have it rubbed in our faces on return to Australia.
 

The only assistance we have ever received from any Australian Government department when in foreign  land has  been to pay through the nose for a signature to be witnessed by embassy staff and  once or twice  a much  welcomed invitation to an  embassy function. But as for any soft landing in any of the countries we have had to settle into, no such luck. It is fend for yourself in all major aspects of life such as insurance(non existent almost) family medical, (too dangerous to even contemplate in most countries) visas and documentation and particularly routine legal documentation to be signed or witnessed all involve long waits and no help. Education for children usually has meant riding on the coat tails of previous British or American schools and then only if your children can meet the entrance criteria, often very difficult. This means many expat kids are schooled in back room enterprises.
 

The second main reason for remaining an expat is THE LACK OF FREEDOM IN AUSTRALIA. Yes this sounds strange to say, we are a democracy after all, however ask any expat and they will say they often feel freer in other countries.  There is often fewer personal restrictions in moving about, fewer police ready to book for the slightest infringement and less of the pervading socialist attitude of, tax you mate to ensure  the lowest common denominator is just fine. 
 

Free speech in Australia is a myth you can't say what you want in case of persecution and there are even laws about what you can an can't say. You are restricted in hiring the right people for the job in case it offend some pumped-up official.   There are more restrictions in good old Australia than you will find in dictatorships in the Middle East or  the Communist states of Asia. Believe it or not we are becoming over-ruled and over-governed.  The solution to keeping people in Australia is give them back the freedoms that are in the constitution and enshrined in the history of our country. A fair go for the majority of families of hard working families.
 

Yours faithfully
Guy Badgery 
Sheung Wan
Hong Kong
 

 

